BAMTA General Meeting Minutes

9:15 a.m., February 18, 2015

Harvest Baptist Church

At 9:09 a.m. BAMTA board president, Toby Tennenbaum, welcomed members and called the meeting to order. 
Minutes of 01-21-15 were read by secretary, Michele Wooten and were approved.
BAMTA Board Report:  President, Toby Tennenbaum presented the following board report:
· The BAMTA Board has two open positions for year 2015/16 - Program Chair and President Elect.  Terms for both positions are two years.  

Program Chair is responsible for 6 enrichment programs - September, October, January, February, March and April.  Enrichment programs are planned with assistance from BAMTA Board members at the August meeting.

President Elect assists the president for one year then serves as board president the following year.
· The following BAMTA board members will continue service in 2015/16:  President, Toby Tennenbaum; Treasurer, Martha Thompson; Outreach Chair, Norma Schattke; Recording Secretary, Michele Wooten.
· BAMTA Board decided to create a hospitality table that will provide members with coffee, tea, name tags and a space for socializing.  Starting with the March 2015 meeting, BAMTA Outreach Chair, Norma Schattke will provide the coffee and tea, courtesy of BAMTA board members. 
BAMTA Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer, Martha Thompson, reported that BAMTA's non-profit status had expired and was revoked by the IRS in April/May of 2013.  Our organization was given a 15-month grace period to reinstate our non-profit status.  Martha mentioned that the IRS had changed the renewal notification system and there were many other non-profit organizations that also experienced revocation of their non-profit status.  Martha also stressed that reinstatement of our non-profit status allows BAMTA to accept gift contributions from individuals and businesses who can then claim the gift on their tax statements.  The following steps were taken to reinstate BAMTA's non-profit status.


BAMTA board members gave Martha permission to consult with a tax accountant.  Martha contacted and consulted with tax accountant Sheldon Sager who assisted with filing the non-profit reinstatement forms.  The reinstatement forms were completed and filed for IRS review.  A reinstatement fee of $850.00 required from organizations that manage more than $10,000.00 annually (which BAMTA does) was paid to the IRS. 

Because Sheldon worked more than 8 hours on this task and would not accept payment for his services, BAMTA board members agreed to purchase a $125.00 gift certificate from Via Toscana Restaurant in recognition of Sheldon's indispensable service and expertise provided to our organization.
Achievement Day - May 9, 2015:  Fliers for achievement day were passed out to the general membership with the following reminder:

· Registration is available on BAMTA.org.  The registration deadline is April 12, 2015 and is sent to Jeanne Zukowski.  Please note that Jeanne lives in Estes Park so mail your registration early to avoid having to drive to Estes Park to hand-deliver last-minute registrations.
Scholarship Committee needs volunteers to commit 2-3 hours in June for annual scholarship selection.  If interested, please contact Mitzi Babb. Note:  Teachers submitting scholarship requests cannot serve on the committee.  

2015 Multiple Piano Festival still needs a chair.  Anyone interested please contact BAMTA President, Toby Tennenbaum
Membership Attendance:  BAMTA President Toby Tennenbaum raised the question How can our organization engage more membership attendance at meetings and the wonderful enrichment programs we sponsor?   BAMTA general membership brainstormed the following suggestions:
· Create a survey asking membership how the meetings could be improved.

· BAMTA President could include a question to the general membership in each newsletter asking for input about improving meetings.  Members would be invited to respond directly to the president with ideas.

· Create teacher performance opportunities (could be solo or ensemble activities) to build stronger ties between BAMTA members.
Other Announcements: 

· BAMTA President, Toby Tennenbaum will be attending this year's MTNA Convention in Las Vegas.  He thanked BAMTA for the $500.00 assistance alloted annually to the president for attendance at MTNA Conventions.
·  Mitzi Babb reported that Trevor Babb's classical guitar concert with tenor, Steven Soph had about 60 people in attendance and went very well.  Other members commented that Trevor performed with excellence and the concert was very enjoyable.
· Jeanne Zukowki sent a thank you note to BAMTA members for the gift basket she received after her shoulder surgery in January.

Meeting Adjourned:  10:01 a.m.

